MINUTE OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF DUMBARTONSHIRE GOLF UNION HELD IN CLYDEBANK AND DISTRICT GOLF CLUB ON WEDNESDAY 15TH NOVEMBER 2017 AT 7.30PM.

PRESENT

Representatives from the following clubs; Balmore, Bearsden, Cardross, Clober, Douglas Park, Dullatur, Dumbarton, Hayston, Helensburgh, Hilton Park, Kirkintilloch, Lenzie, Milngavie, Radnor Park, Vale of Leven, Windyhill.
Executive Members; Alan Bell, Billy Hannah, Sam Bolton, Bob Provan, Graham Smith, David Thomson, John Struthers, Iain Orr and Frank Gloag.

WELCOME

President Alan Bell welcomed representatives from member clubs and asked if all present had signed the sederunt. He thanked the Captain and Council of Clydebank and District Golf Club for the use of their facilities for the AGM, Annual Dinner and DGU Executive committee meetings.
1. APOLOGIES 

Jim Paton (DGU Executive).
2. INTIMATIONS

Secretary John Struthers regretfully announced the deaths of Hugh Semple (Hayston), current DGU Past President, 2014-2016, Jimmy Raeburn (Hayston) Past President, 1992 - 1994 and Bill Kilpatrick, (Lenzie), DGU Committee member in the early 1990’s. The meeting stood for a period of silence in remembrance of Hugh, Jimmy and Bill.

3. MINUTE OF DGU ANNUAL MEETING OF 9TH NOVEMBER 2016
President Alan Bell advised that the minute of the AGM of 9th November had been issued with the AGM notices and advised that 2 spelling mistakes in the names had been corrected. Alan then asked for a proposer and seconder. Proposed, Craig Bell (Hilton Park) seconded Allan Shearer (Hayston).
4. PRESIDENT’S REPORT
President Alan Bell reported that last year a number of points were raised particularly around Scottish Golf Ltd and communication with member clubs.
Alan said that at that time he had committed to meet with clubs and seek to improve communications. Two forums were held in March and a number of initiatives were raised and addressed.
Alan said that he had also personally visited every Private Members Club in the Area in some capacity during the year.
Two Newsletters were produced by the Secretary during the year and sent to all clubs with a request to communicate the contents further to all members. These covered various DGU and other events identifying personal and team achievements. Coaching, course rating and the Forums were also referred to as well as the DGU Facebook Page to assist in improving communications between the members, clubs and DGU.
One of the items discussed at the Forums was the amendments to the DGU Constitution, the current version of which has been on the website in response to feedback at last year's AGM. This amendment is Item 7 in this year's AGM.
Alan reported that along with the Secretary he had met with 3 officials from the D&A County. The group were aware of the moves in other Areas / Counties towards amalgamation but after discussion it was agreed that the characteristics of our Area / County did not lend themselves towards there being any significant benefits in a merger. It was agreed that we would work together whenever it was beneficial to do so; course rating and sharing of qualified referees being 2 areas identified where there were possible benefits.

Alan said that at this point he would like to thank John Struthers who has put in a power of work in this his first year, particularly in the areas he had just mentioned and has probably been in touch with many of you during the year.
Alan also said that somebody else who has come through his first year is our Competitions Convenor Frank Gloag and we have been successful in completing all the scheduled competitions this year in spite of the weather conditions endured by all of us. The last two years have been difficult for clubs trying to field junior teams for the Inter Club Knockout competition and we are likely to miss this out next year. Alan expressed his thanks to Frank for his work.
Alan reported that on the course rating front three courses were rated this year and he expressed his thanks to Iain Orr for arranging things and the support of the other individuals who attended.
Alan reported that this year the Youth Team retained the West of Scotland League trophy and gave his thanks to Graham Smith for his work with both the Youths and Boys teams. Jim Paton and the A Team had a more mixed year but Jim also managed to introduce some new faces to the team. Once again the weather played havoc with the competition dates and Alan again thanked Jim for his work.
Alan said that the support of the clubs who provided their courses for all the competitions and team matches is essential and much appreciated.
Alan said that Vice-President Sam Bolton has continued with his role of Coaching Convenor and Alan gave his thanks for this and the support to himself. Alan said that more detail of Sam’s work on the coaching front is in his specific report as is the details from the other Convenors that Alan had mentioned.
Alan said that finally he would touch on the current situation with Scottish Golf Ltd. Alan said that you will be aware that the proposed Special General Meeting in December has been withdrawn. Whether the proposed increase in per capita fees of £12.75 (113%) will still be proposed at the AGM remains to be seen. There was an element of changing position on certain parts of the proposed ”Strategy” prior to the resignation of the CEO shortly after a meeting of representatives of the Areas and Ladies Counties at Dunblane last month. Alan said that he would not dwell further on this and the financial implications driving things at this time but that he was happy to hear the views later in the meeting.
Before moving on to the financial report from the Treasurer Alan said that he would take this opportunity to thank Billy Hannah for his efforts once again this year.
5. FINANCIAL REPORT

Billy Hannah (Treasurer) spoke to the financial report for the year ending 30th September 2017, previously circulated to member clubs. Billy highlighted key points. The income from subscriptions was over budget reflecting the full payments from member clubs. The Competitions expenditure was over budget partly due to the double hit of  the 2016 Finals Day being abandoned due to the weather and having to be re-played. Also the Area Team Championship was held at Newmacher which meant increased travel costs. The Annual Dinner had made a loss with the ticket price being reduced and prize winners being invited for free. The hoped for increase in numbers attending had not, however, materialised. The expenditure on Coaching had been reduced to below the budget figure.
There being no questions the acceptance of the accounts was proposed by Tom Cumming (Kirkintilloch) and seconded by Robert Sim (Milngavie).
6. Budget Proposals for 2017/18
Billy Hannah (Treasurer) spoke to the proposed budget for 2017/18. Billy highlighted key points. The Annual Dinner was planned to break even from a financial perspective. The honorarium costs will be reviewed to see if a more cost effective model could be adopted. It is proposed that the per capita fee remain at £2.50.

Allan Shearer (Hayston) asked for more details on the Honorarium. Alan Bell advised that they are paid to the Secretary (2/3rds) and the Treasurer (1/3rd). John Stirling (Dumbarton) commented that he thought the amount being paid was excessive and related it to the time given to their clubs by volunteers in the member clubs.
Treasurer Billy Hannah confirmed that the honorarium will be reviewed. John Stirling (Dumbarton) said it was disappointing that this review had not been completed earlier with proposals being brought to this meeting.

Allyn Pratt (Milngavie) raised the issue of decreasing reserves. Treasurer Billy Hannah confirmed that going forward we will need to review expenditure.

Robert Sim (Milngavie) asked about the drop in membership numbers. Treasurer Billy Hanna reported that overall numbers were down about 3% with significant reductions well in excess of this in some clubs.

There being no further questions the acceptance of the budgets was proposed by Robert Sim (Milngavie) and seconded by Alistair Forrest (Douglas Park).
7. Proposed Changes to DGU Constitution

President Alan Bell explained the background to the changes which had been discussed at the club forums earlier in the year.

The following additional changes had been suggested and accepted by the Executive.

1)
That only members with “playing” rights will be counted in the affiliation fees calculation.

2)
That the term “auditor” will be replaced by “independent examiner”.

3)
The bank account will be operated by 2 of 3 authorised signatories.
The approval of the changes was proposed by Mark Taylor (Bearsden) and seconded by Iain Orr (Executive).

8. CONVENER’S REPORTS

President Alan Bell advised that contained in the AGM papers were respective reports for Championship, Coaching, SSS/Handicaps/Course Rating, A Team, Youths Team and Boys Team. He asked if there were any question, no questions received.

9. ELECTION OF OFFICE NEARERS

President Alan Bell advised that nominations for election 2017/18 were included in the AGM papers; no further nominations have been received.
Position / Name


Proposer

Seconder

PRESIDENT

Alan Bell



Sam Bolton

Billy Hannah



VICE PRESIDENT

Sam Bolton


Alan Bell


Billy Hannah

SECRETARY

John Struthers


Alan Bell


Sam Bolton

TREASURER

Billy Hannah


Alan Bell


Sam Bolton
All were duly elected as Office Bearers.
10. ELECTION OF EXECUTIVE

President Alan Bell advised that nominations for election 2017/18 were included in the AGM papers; no further nominations have been received.

Boys & Youth Team Manager
Proposer

Seconder

Graham Smith


Alan Bell


Sam Bolton



The following was co-opted in 2017 and now seeks election

Competitions / Coaching

Proposer

Seconder

Frank Gloag


Alan Bell


Sam Bolton
Both were duly elected to serve on the Executive.
11. ELECTION OF INDEPENDENT EXAMINER
President Alan Bell proposed Gordon W Thomson CA (Bearsden), seconded by Billy Hannah, Gordon was duly elected.

12. SGL STRATEGY PROPOSALS

President Alan Bell reported on the Areas and Counties meeting in Dunblane and the various comments made which were overwhelmingly against the SGL proposals. Alan commented on the phone calls being received by Area Presidents from Eleanor Cannon on the morning of the meeting. With the resignation of Blane Dodds shortly afterwards and the cancelation of the SGM in December an action group of Area and County representatives has been formed to influence the thinking of the SGL Board.

This action group had asked for a meeting with Eleanor Cannon and for a sight of the papers underpinning the strategy but they had been told that these were confidential and approval from Eleanor Cannon would be required before they could be released. Nothing further was heard from SGL who in turn then invited the Presidents and Secretaries of all Areas and Counties to a meeting with Eleanor.

Alan Bell also highlighted the membership structure of the SGL and suggested that clubs may wish to confirm that they are voting members of the SGL and not just non-voting affiliated members. To become a full member a registration form had to be completed and returned to SGL. Clubs can check their situation by calling SGL who will re-issue registration forms if required.

Alan then invited comments from the floor.
Allan Shearer (Hayston) commented that the devil is in the detail and that a lot of the proposed strategy was about fees. Allan did, though, like that the SGL were trying to do something new.

Alan Bell commented that in his view the amalgamation that created the SGL was all about funding but that Sports Scotland had reduced their funding anyway.

Tom Cumming (Kirkintilloch) commented that a group of SGU Past Presidents were very concerned about the conduct of the SGL Board. There was a feeling that the current Board was based on cronyism and that the time had come for golf people to be on the Board. The current Board never spoke to the Areas and Counties or Club Managers or Club Officials before making key decisions. There were serious concerns over this Board continuing and with no workable plans it is fundamentally a shambles.

Callum Stewart (Clober) commented that every club has had to cut costs and yet the SGL are coming to the clubs looking for more funding. Questioned what the money is being used for currently.

Alan Bell mentioned the cost of the Development Officers and that Eleanor Cannon is all about taking a business view with, for example, a tax on visitor income.

Mark Taylor (Bearsden) commented on a lack of transparency on what SGL are doing.
Alistair Forrest (Douglas Park) commented that the way SGL operated does give the impression of a lack of transparency although he did feel that the Development Officers had done a good job.

Tom Cumming (Kirkintilloch) gave the view that the good work done by Development Officers was under the old SGU but that they were now being diverted onto work supporting the strategy proposals.

Graham Mill (Cardross) commented that the top down approach being adopted by SGL seems to be wrong.

Alan Bell also referenced the high turnover of staff with a number of experienced people having left SGL.

Robert Sim (Milngavie) asked about voting rights and Alan Bell confirmed that each Area and County has 10 votes with clubs having 1 vote.

Allyn Pratt (Milngavie) expressed his support for the Areas and Counties Action Group and hoped that some good would come from a meeting with Eleanor Cannon.

Alan Bell commented on the conference being held in Edinburgh on the 2nd December which a wide variety of people have been invited to.

Craig Bell (Hilton Park) raised the question of how much reserves were held by SGL with Alan Bell commenting that the shortfall in the current budget was being met from the reserves.

13. A.O.C.B.

Tom Cumming (Kirkintilloch) highlighted the Barclay Review of non-domestic rates in Scotland which has recommended the removal of rates relief to Private Members owned sports clubs. Tom asked if the DGU Secretary would contact SGL to ascertain what action they were taking to oppose this proposal. It was agreed that this would be done.

There being no further business, Sam Bolton (Vice President) proposed a vote of thanks to Alan Bell for his conduct of the meeting.
John Struthers
DGU Secretary.

